TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL AGM

15 November 2009

Lostwithiel Golf & Country Club

Sue welcomed the gathered members to the AGM and went through the basic paperwork concerning the AGM.

1 Apologies

Suzanne Ashworth (Truro Morlaix), Val Flatt (Truro Morlaix), Jean Anderson (Truro Morlaix), Jill Harris (Falmouth)

2 Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted. These were proposed by Viv Bradley (Launceston), seconded by Pamela Davey (Launceston). Passed unanimously.

3 Matters arising

Ron Daniel (St Germans) did explain that he had not been unwell, but had missed the previous AGM due to a “senior moment”!

The matter of the Portman BS was raised by Lilian Polkinhorne on behalf of Peter Coxwell. Money might be owing; Peter Coxwell had promised to investigate the matter and any results would be brought to a future meeting.

4 Correspondence

None received other than day-to-day emails, for example updating of delegates etc.

5 Chairman’s Report
Sue welcomed everyone to the AGM of the Twinning Committee for Cornwall, being held for the second year at Lostwithiel Golf and Country Club.

The aim of the TCC is to support individual associations in this aim and, where possible, encourage new links between Cornish communities and other lands. Twinning years are always eventful, with many people working tirelessly to promote links between their communities and their partners in Europe and beyond.

During our tri-monthly meetings we have heard from a number of our associations details of the work they do to promote the ideals of twinning and ensure successful visits abroad or hosted events in their own communities. These details make interesting reading and can inspire individual associations to experiment with new activities knowing that they have been successful elsewhere.

There had been a number of changes to officers this year, sadly one of them being the passing of our beloved Bill Harris who so enlivened all our meetings with his unfailing wit and repartee, for which he will be sadly missed. He will also be missed for his unerring dedication to managing our finances and events such as the Boules competition and our AGM. His excellent organisational skills have enabled us to carry on our work since his passing with a minimum of disruption. It is a sign of the respect we all held for Bill that his funeral was extremely well attended and the huge number of messages of condolence were at least some comfort to Jill, who is still coming to terms with an enormous loss in her life.

It is extremely fortunate that there are others to take on those responsibilities, and Beatrice Kernow, our vice-chairman had rallied round by adding Bill’s organisational tasks to her already long list of work within her own community. It is thanks to her that we yet again had a very enjoyable Boules Competition in June, with technical support from Andrew Long, who is with us today wearing another hat. The event was all the more enjoyable for me personally as Callington took the trophy after very keen opposition from last year’s winners Torpoint. The shield was taken by Restormel; despite rather unpredictable weather everyone had an excellent day.

Beatrice also undertook the main organisation of our AGM and had been very effective in encouraging delegates to attend this event as we can see when we look around us now.

Secretarial work this year had been undertaken by Sue’s personal right-hand man, Rick, and he had been communicating as effectively as current data-bases allowed with associations where minutes and general organisation were concerned. He had also successfully created our new independent website, of which we would see more a little later in the meeting, replacing the Beehive site, which, while functional, was hardly at the cutting edge of technology.

On a recent visit to Paris Sue had been fortunate enough to visit the house of Jean Monet, known as “le Père d’Europe” for his tireless background work in uniting an ever increasing number of countries to cooperate in ventures which would eventually lead to the European Union as we know it today. Monet believed that after two disastrous world wars such collaboration was the only way to avoid such conflict in the future, and Sue believed members would agree that he was right. At the time when Monet was striving towards his personal goals the first twinning agreements were being established and these had gone from strength to strength over the intervening half-century or more. Sue hoped that we all would recognise the importance of our twinning ventures in ensuring a united Europe where people from different countries could join together to get to know each other on an individual basis.  To this end Sue wished to thank the officers of all member twinning associations as well as their delegates to the TCC for giving their time and energy to promoting this very positive work within their communities.

She also thanked Ron for his continued editing of Gemini and hoped that associations would continue to supply him with information about their activities to support him in this task.

Two people who gave up substantial amounts of time to our work were Anne and Fred Smee who organised the very comfortable venue in Lostwithiel for General Meetings. Sue was sure all would agree that it was cosier than the previous venue, but there was plenty of room to accommodate more delegates on those four Sunday afternoons in the year when meetings were held. Sue would like to invite more members to join us. A big thank you to Anne and Fred.

Finally Sue thanked the speakers who had made time in busy schedules to be at the AGM. We would listen to Sheila Lynham who would be speaking on behalf of the Woodland Trust, an organisation close to the heart of many Cornish people. We would also have an opportunity to talk to Cornwall Councillor Andrew Long who had kindly agreed to come along and share ideas about the role of twinning in the new One Cornwall. As a new organisation Sue thought it would be likely that there would be more questions than there would be answers and her advice to members was: Don’t shoot the messenger!

6 Treasurer’s Report

Due to the lack of a treasurer there are no up-to-date figures but Peter Coxwell has promised to go through the role with a newly established treasurer. If new treasurer would like to run it independently, that would be all right; should any help be required that would be acceptable.

Lilian had brought all the paperwork with her.

7 Gemini Editor’s Report

Everything had been updated except for some photos from Ebby Anstey. It was suggested that perhaps there might be a couple of sub-editors. This would be discussed at a later committee meeting.

8 Election of Officers

Sue Lumley handed over to Andrew Long, but all nominations for Chair were for Sue Lumley and she was voted back again unopposed. Proposed by Ann Smee and seconded by Fred Smee. All voted in unanimously.

Chairman


Sue Lumley

Vice Chairman

Beatrice Kernow

Secretary


Richard Lumley

Treasurer


Fred Smee

Gemini Editor


Ron Daniel

Publicity Officer

Ebby Anstey

Sue did point out that having both Chair and Secretary from the same household could possibly bring problems, in that if one were to be absent, there would be the likelihood that both might not make a meeting. The offer to others to join the TCC was made to all present.

9 The Edwin and Ernestine Jones Memorial Bursary

Problems with new laws in respect of accompanying groups was causing some problems, much to the chagrin of the committee. Sue asked that all were vigilant in trying to source possible candidates. There might be the possibility to offer more than one sponsorship to balance out the lack of a candidate for this year.

10 Public Liability Insurance

Sue suggested that the committee be might make the decision, with any shortfall being covered by the TCC. There were 24 affiliated organisations at present. Sue asked organisations to check whether they were covered by looking at a list available at the AGM. Fee asked for would be £53 for insurance and £20 for affiliation. Ebby mentioned he believed that any late payment would mean that organisations would not be covered. Proposed by Eric Fincher and seconded by Beatrice Kernow. This was accepted unanimously.

It was clarified that any organisation should be affiliated in order to qualify for the insurance. Beatrice went through the benefits of being affiliated.

All monies should now be paid to Fred Smee.

Beatrice made the meeting aware of a number of companies that would cover people of mature age. Sue clarified that the £53 insurance mentioned above was third party liability for events arranged by associations – NOT for travel insurance. Associations and individuals were responsible for arranging their own personal travel insurance.

11 County Boules Tournament

Beatrice Kernow reported that the tournament went very well. The last Sunday in June seemed to bring in good numbers. It was decided to hold it on 27 June 2010.

12 Website

Rick showed the newly designed website and offered to demonstrate the site builder prior to lunch.

13 Dates of Future Committee Meetings

Sue asked if the quarterly meeting dates were suitable. Sue proposed the following dates for 2009-2010: January 24, April 18, June 13 and September 26.

14 Date of next AGM

AGM Nov 21st 2010 

It was proposed by Ebby Anstey and seconded by Beatrice that the venue in Lostwithiel be maintained as it is central to whole Cornwall. Passed unanimously.

